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March 2017
            School Information Line Tel 0870 054 4999 Crudie Pin No. 021550

Dear Parents and Carers,
Spring feels like it is here.  Our planters at the front of the school are looking so pretty with all their bonny flowers in them thanks to Mr Mackie.  The Nature Nurturers have started to take advantage of the better weather too, getting out and about in the eco-garden.

IPad Fund

During the recent Inservice days, Mrs Young, Mrs Parker and myself attended a course entitled “Mobile devices and raising attainment”.  We came away from the day feeling incredibly inspired about what we could do with technology and how we could use it to enhance the learning of the boys and girls at Crudie.

We have started putting some of the things we learned into practice but currently we have just 7 pupil iPads in the school.  After discussion with the Parent Council we have set the ambitious target of aiming for an iPad for each pupil.  This would stay with the pupil for their duration at Crudie and would be personalised with apps to support that individual’s specific learning needs.  Each pupil would be in charge of keeping it clean, charged and keeping the camera roll uncluttered – giving pupils responsibility for them.

It all sounds great but, of course, it comes at a price.  We need approximately £4,600 in order to fund this.  The Parent Council and school are putting in applications to various sources for funding and so far we have had £500 donated by Muirden Energy, but we also need your help too.
The pupils came home last week with a “Spring into Spring” sponsor sheet.  Mr Bartlett is coming in to school to do lots of exercise with the children in the next couple of weeks and then you are invited to come and join in with these activities on Thursday the 23rd of March at 9.15 am for the Spring into Spring event.  The children have been asked if they could collect sponsor money for taking part in the activities.  There will be a prize on offer for the P1-4 and P5-7 pupils with the most money collected!  All sponsor money will go directly to the iPad fund.
The Parent Council also sent home Smartie Tubes to fill with 20p coins.  Thank you to those who have filled and returned them already.  All donations gratefully received and we hope you will all rally round and support us with this venture.

World Book Day

Last Thursday we celebrated World Book Day by dressing up and taking part in a range of reading activities.

Thank you to everyone who donated unwanted books to the school.  These were handed over to Mr Vinay Ruparelia who collected them on behalf of the charity, Books Abroad.  The books will be shipped off to other countries to support pupils in other schools not as fortunate as ours.

After Mr Ruparelia told us about what the charity does, the boys and girls were split into groups and went off to take part in a range of learning activities set up by the staff on a variety of books.
Finally, we had a fashion show where we showed off our costumes to the school and best costume prizes were awarded to Isla for her Aslan outfit and Abigail for her Solar System, based on a non-fiction book about space.

Pictures and details of the activities can be found on the class learning blogs.  There is also a form on Glow that we would like your child to fill in to give us some feedback on how they felt the morning went.
P5-7 Homework

I am currently developing the use of Microsoft Classroom with the P5-7 class.  This is an online tool that allows me to set assignments for the whole class or for groups. I can attach files to it which they can complete and then submit back to me.  This week I have assigned reading homework via it.  The class can access Microsoft Classroom through their Glow account and they have been shown how to use it.  However, I appreciate that sometimes by the time your child gets home they may have forgotten how to go about a task.  To this end, I have produced a guide to take you through the steps.  Please find it attached and a copy of it shared in your child’s One Drive (a help sheet on how to access One Drive is available from the office if required).
In this increasingly electronic world we are encouraging the pupils to be as technologically savvy as possible but realise that sometimes there may be issues with your internet, etc.  Pupils can always request a paper copy if necessary and there is also time set aside on a Thursday lunchtime for a homework club so they can use our computing facilities.

First Aid

P5-7 have been undergoing their first aid training these last two days.  Each stage has gone over to Monquhitter School to find out what they can do in an emergency.  During the training they have learned how to put someone in the recovery position, how to bandage someone, and lots more.  Thank you to Mrs Gallon, Mrs Taylor and Mrs Hinton for transporting the children to Monquhitter to take part.

Rotary Quiz

Next Wednesday, P7 will be off to Fyvie School in the evening to take part in the annual Turriff Rotary Quiz.  We wish them the best of luck! Quiz participants need to be at Fyvie School to start at 6.45 pm

Reporting

We will be sending home your child’s jotters on the 20th of March for your child to share their learning with you.  Please return with any comments as soon as you can as these are working documents and the children use them daily.
Your child’s progress report will be with you on Tuesday the 28th of March.  We hope you like the new reporting format we have developed in consultation with the Parent Council.

Following the report we will have our open afternoon, starting in the hall, on Wednesday the 29th of March at 1.30 pm to which you are all invited.  During the afternoon your child will talk to you about their learning and the teachers will be on hand if you have any questions.

If you still feel you have something you would like to discuss with your child’s class teacher we have allocated time on the 24th and 25th of April for anyone requesting an individual meeting.  Letters regarding this will go out closer to the time.

Book Fayre

The Travelling Book Machine is arriving at Crudie School on the 28th of March.  There will be a range of books on display at the open afternoon and for the remainder of the week.  Books can be ordered and will be sent home with your child when they arrive.

Red Nose Day

We have decided to make the Health Heroes and Safety Soldiers one single group run by Mrs Taylor, and have created a RotaKids Group which will be run by Mrs Parker on school group days.  RotaKids works in conjunction with the Rotary Club and will encourage pupils to be responsible citizens in our local community.
One of our RotaKids first jobs is to celebrate Red Nose Day.  This takes place on Friday the 24th of March and the children can come dressed wild or in something red and find out who is supported by this charity.  We have a box of red noses in the school which are on sale now at £1 each.  If you want a red nose be sure to get them quick as they are bound to sell out fast!
Swimming

Swimming starts on Wednesday the 19th of April for P5-7 pupils and will run for 6 weeks.  The cost is £3 per lesson per pupil.  This is to cover the cost of the bus which is part paid for by the Parent Council.

After speaking to the Active Schools Coordinator, there has been a restructuring of the swimming programme ensuring that pupils will spend a minimum amount of time out of the water thus maximising lesson time.

Learning Blogs

Just to remind you, you can stay totally up to date with the learning taking place in our classrooms by getting your child to log in to their Glow account and clicking on the Blog tile.
Alternatively you can access them using the following urls and getting your child to sign in.

https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/as/crudiebigclass/
https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/as/crudielittleclass/
They can find their Glow username and password at the front of their homework diary.

You should be able to access both blogs.  Any feedback about the blogs would be welcomed.

Active Schools

This term Active Schools has introduced a new Stay and Play resource into their programme and already some schools have started to enjoy extra-curricular play clubs. The Stay and Play clubs are aimed at P1-3 age group, an age group that is often forgotten as most sporting activities are targeted towards older pupils who have already got a good level of physical competence. Stay and Play is a fun games based activity programme designed to get younger pupils active whilst enjoying the social aspect of a play club. 

Active Schools would like to have a Stay and Play club in all Turriff network schools in term 4 and as such have created a simple to follow games pack, 8 lessons all planned out, 45 minutes each week. The pack is designed to be delivered by parent helpers and young leaders, it does not require coaching experience or qualifications. Experience of working with children is enough, experience which you as a parent already have! It must run for minimum 4 weeks to make it of value but can be carried on for any length of time thereafter. 

If you would like to help deliver this in your child’s school, please get in touch. There are packs available to look at and Melanie Alexander can meet to discuss these and support you. 

Please also find attached details of a new initiative Active Schools are launching this month aimed at getting primary pupils more active. Your child will be bringing an activity passport home from school shortly.

Please show your support for this and remind your child(ren) to present their activity passport at their classes for signature. One signature per activity, not every week!

If you want any more information about this scheme please contact Melanie Alexander, Active Schools Coordinator for Turriff, details are on the attached letter.

A Reminder for Children’s Eye Health & Sight

All children in Scotland are entitled to an annual free eye examination by a qualified Optometrist (Optician).  These examinations are really important for checking the health of your children’s eyes and for making sure that children get any help they may need to make the most of their vision.

Sometimes children do not notice that one eye cannot see as well as the other and an eye examination can check to see if your child has any squints  or ‘lazy eyes’ or if they need glasses. Vision can change over time so it is important to have checks regularly to see if there has been any change.    

The Optician will give a prescription for glasses for your child if they need it. There is no obligation to buy glasses from the same Optician. Your child is entitled to an NHS optical voucher to help cover the cost of glasses. If the glasses you choose costs more than the voucher, you will have to pay the difference. The Optician will explain this in more detail.

We would encourage all parents to take their children to any high street Optician for regular eye examinations whether or not they think they may need glasses.
Parent Council and Community Cafe
The next Parent Council meeting is on Thursday the 27th of April at 9.15am.  All are welcome.  P5-7 will be hosting their next Community Cafe that day so why not come along to the meeting them pop in past P5-7 for your fly cup afterwards?

The Community Cafe will be open from 9.30 until 11 am.
School Diary Dates
Monday 20th March



Assembly with Rev. Dennison

Thursday 23rd March



Spring into Spring

Wednesday 29th March


Open Afternoon
Friday 31st March



Last day of term 3

Tuesday, 18th April



Term 4 begins

Wednesday 19 April



Swimming begins (P5-7)

Monday 24th April



Assembly with Jamesie

Thursday, 27th April



Parent Council meeting (9.15am)








Community Cafe (9.30-11.00am)

Monday 1st May




May Day

Thursday 4th May



Closed – Election

Monday 8th May




Assembly with Jamesie

22-26 May





P7 at Loch Insh

Monday 5th June




Closed occasional day

Monday 26th June



Assembly with Jamesie

Friday 30th June



Last day term 4
